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_________________________________________________________________________ 
Water is essential to economic development, resilience of ecosystems, biodiversity conservation, and 
human health and welfare in the Limpopo River Basin. Linked to the surface water resources of the 
Basin, major internationally shared groundwater reserves exist in the region that could support 
sustainable development, drought and flood resilience, urban expansion as well as small-scale 
agriculture if properly and conjunctively developed, shared, recharged, and managed as part of ongoing 
joint collaboration between the states. 
 
The Resilience in the Limpopo Basin: the Potential Role of the Transboundary Ramotswa Aquifer 
(RAMOTSWA) project focuses on one of the most important shared aquifers in the Limpopo Basin – the 
Ramotswa Aquifer. The project supports equitable access to water that balances urban and rural needs 
with ecosystem requirements under a changing climate and a growing demography to reduce climate 
vulnerability of both population and ecosystems by promoting adaptation strategies for integrated, 
transboundary water resources management and by building the management capacity of river basin 
organizations, national authorities and local communities. 
 
Through a multidisciplinary methodology with multi-stakeholder involvement and a transboundary 
diagnostic analysis including socio-economical and hydrogeological studies, the project intends, in 
particular, to (1) improve the understanding of the socioeconomic importance of the aquifer area and 
the inequalities in water security across the population, (2) improve the knowledge of the extent of the 
transboundary aquifer resources and the hydrogeology by conducting an airborne survey, (3) develop 
tools for shared and harmonized management and monitoring of the groundwater resources (Joint 
Information Management System) and (4) develop human and institutional capacity for shared and 
harmonized sustainable management. 
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The presentation introduces the multidisciplinary approach of the project, to highlight the challenges 
faced and to present the results and outcomes of the socio-economical and hydrogeological baseline 
assessment. 
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